July 24, 2012 
To: Wendy Buck, Wilsonville Chamber of Commerce
Cc: Steve Gilmore
I am writing to thank you for your invitation to seek a campaign endorsement from the Wilsonville Chamber of Commerce. As an organization comprised of nearly 450 local businesses and non-profits, I understand your desire to make endorsements and provide political support to candidates within your purview. 
However, as a candidate for public office, I am subject to a high level of scrutiny, particularly on matters of financial integrity and ethics. It has come to my attention through a recent news report that public allegations have been made regarding the Wilsonville Chamber’s use of Clackamas County tax dollars. As you are aware, oversight of these tax funds is one of the responsibilities of a county commissioner. While I hope that this matter may be resolved soon, at this time I am unable to seek your support.
While I enthusiastically support the mission of the Chamber as it relates to serving the business community and tourism endeavors, I feel that as the current County Chair and as a candidate for public office, my integrity requires a voluntary withdrawal from your endorsement consideration at this time.
Sincerely,
Charlotte Lehan
